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GATEway News 

 



Conference and Convention Sites 
GATEway District Optimist International 2021-2022 

 
 

GATEway First Quarter Conference – October 15-17, 2021 
 

Embassy Suites at Chattanooga Hamilton Place 
2321 Lifestyle Way 
Chattanooga, TN  37421 
423-602-5100     
RATE: $125.00 + tax 
 
 

2021-2022 GATEway District Kick-Off                                                                                      

 

GATEway Second Quarter Conference – February 11-13, 2022 
 

Hotel Indigo Athens 
500 College Avenue 
Athens, GA  30601 
706-546-0430      
RATE: $115.00 + tax 
 
 

GATEway District Hall of Fame Recognition 
2020-2021 Awards Banquet 

                                                            

GATEway Third Quarter One Day Conference – April or May 2022  
  

Date to be Determined 
                                                                                                                                                                                                       

Courtyard by Marriott  
180 Barnes Avenue 
Carrollton, GA  30117   
678-664-5200  
RATE:  To Be Determined   
 
 

GATEway District Essay Contest Presentation 
GATEway District Oratorical Contest 
GATEway District Communications Contest for the Deaf & Hard of Hearing                                                                

 

GATEway District Convention – August 4-7, 2022 
 

Unicoi State Park & Lodge 
1788 Highway 356       
Helen, GA  30545 
1-800-573-9659    
RATE:  $139.00 + $12.00 resort fee + tax 
 
 

Lieutenant Governor-Elect Training 
Officer-Elect Training 
District Governor Election 
GATEway District Optimist of the Year Recognition                                                                                                                                                 

 

 

 

  

 

 



                  News Stories Needed ! 
 
Do you have local club news? Do you have committee news?  Do 
you have other Optimist news? Send stories and photos to Dianna 
Johnson  at ddjohnson@juno.com  or Gerald Johnson at geraldjohn-
son@juno.com Next issue deadline is November 10th. 



 

Notes from the First Lady Dianna Johnson: 
 
 
I so enjoyed having everyone at our home on April 30th for the 3rd quarter conference. I hope you all had a good time. This 
month’s recipe is one that takes me back to summers spent at my Aunt Leon’s house. She made a cake similar to this one. I 
came across the recipe in a strange way. I was driving home from work and there was an ad for Duke’s Mayonnaise that 
came on and talked about how moist their mayonnaise would make your cake. I am not a mayonnaise fan, so I thought, 
“Ewe, gross! Mayonnaise in my cake!”. Needless to say, after listening to this add for about two weeks on the radio. I de-
cided to just try it. I am so glad that I did! They were absolutely right about the cake being super moist. I was not a fan of 
the icing recipe that they had with it so I just used canned frosting. It turned out that it tastes very similar to my Aunt 
Leon’s cake. My cousin later told me that Aunt Leon used canned frosting on her cake also.  
 
As an optimist I have to sometimes remind myself to be open to trying new things. You never know what treasure you will 
find when you do. 

 
Duke’s Chocolate Cake* 

 
6 Tbsp. unsweetened cocoa 
3 cups all-purpose flour 
1 Tbsp. baking soda 
¼ tsp. salt 
1 ½ cups sugar 
1 ½ cups Duke’s Mayonnaise 
1 ½ tsp. Vanilla Extract 
1 ½ cups cold water 
 
Preheat oven to 350 degrees, grease and flower two 8-inch cake pans (I use a sheet cake pan instead). Sift cocoa, flour, 
baking soda, salt, and sugar into a medium bowl, mix well.  
 
Combine mayonnaise, vanilla, and water with an electric mixer at low speed. Once smooth, slowly add the dry mixture 
until just incorporated (do not over beat). Pour batter into cake pan(s) and bake for 30 minutes or until done.  
 
Cool on wire racks and frost with your favorite frosting. 
 
*This recipe came from the Duke’s Mayonnaise web site. It makes the moistest cake. 
 

Frosting 
 
 
When cake is done, spread a can of Chocolate Fudge frosting over the top and poke holes in the cake for the frosting to 
melt into. Put the cake back in the oven for 5 minutes. Then add more frosting after it comes out of the oven. 
 



 

Governor’s Corner . . . . . 
 
Well summer is finally here, and Gateway Optimist are busy with vacations, home gardens, family reun-
ions, and of course serving their communities. Every week I hear of wonderful projects all over Tennessee 
and Georgia that so many fellow Optimist are involved in. So many of our communities are being served 
in wonderful ways. And so many of you have worked to expand our Gateway Optimist family by building 
new clubs and adding new members to your local clubs. Thank each one of you that worked on projects 
and added new members to our local clubs! 
 

At the beginning of this Optimist year, we set goals foe our District and were conservative in doing so. 
You have worked hard, and we are on course to achieve these goals. Optimist International President   
Patsy Garner and Southeast Region VP John Grover have both told District Governors to look at where 
our districts are and be prepaid to adjust as we enter the last quarter of the Optimist Year. I know many 
districts are planning to reduce their goals, I would like to increase ours. We are only thirteen members 
below the membership goal that I set for our District by the end of June. We only need three new JOI 
Clubs by the end of September and three new adult clubs. We can achieve these goals, and then some, we 
have over thirty-five clubs that as of today are close to achieving honor club status, and several that are 
headed toward distinguished club status! 
 

Today I would like to challenge our clubs and members to add fifteen net new members by the end of 
June. I would be excited to tell President Patsy in the middle of the International Convention next week 
that Gateway has achieved this goal! 
 

Also, I would like to challenge every club to work toward being an Honor Club by the end of September. 
To help your clubs achieve this we will be putting together Honor Club work teams that will be available 
to come to your club and work with you as your club finishes a successful Optimist year. More to come 
on this soon. 
 

Please continue to enjoy your summer and continuing to “Just Ask” and share your Optimism! 
Governor Gerald 



“Living The Creed” 
Award…… 
 

 

This year is the 100
th

 Anniversary of the Opti-
mist Creed. 
To honor this event our District is encouraging 
clubs to recognize citizens in their communities 
that “Live The Creed” in their everyday life and 
in service to their communities.  
 
There are no specific requirements for this 
award. The individual club should pick those 
they wish to honor. Clubs may honor Optimist 
members or non-members, or both. There also 
are no limits to the number of awards a club 
may award. 
 
Just pick the person to receive the award,  you 
may send the names to Governor Gerald and he 
will print them and return to you. 

  geraldjohnson@juno.com  770-437-0000. 

mailto:geraldjohnson@juno.com




The GATEway district Junior Golf Tournament was on Thursday, June 2nd at Canongate in 
Sharpsburg, GA. We had 6 golfers qualify for THE OPTIMIST in Miami. That is a four-
day tournament with a stay of four/five nights. The best junior golfers in the world will 
attend, and this may be the only opportunity for our district kids to compete in an environ-
ment like this.   
 

The cost for the golf, meals (some meals), and the hotel room is $1468. That number in-
cludes no travel expenses to get to Miami. I hope the clubs will step us to raise the money to 
help these kids participate. 
 

The district will pay for the golfer portion of the fee ($730) for our first-place boy and girl in 
the oldest age groups. My club, the Canton club will sponsor that. There are already plans to 
help the qualifiers from Rome and Jasper, but it's possible that the clubs may not have 
$1500 and other help would be needed. Some golfers may need only $500 or $1000 to help 
them attend. Each golfer may be different. 
 

I am asking and imploring you to have your clubs help out in some way for these kids. Please 
call me if you have questions. They would need an answer within about 2 weeks. Obviously 
the more clubs that help, the easier it will be. 
 

Please email me if you would like to reach out to a parent of a golfer. I would like to know 
who is helping whom and how much. I very much want to see that each kid below is helped. 
 

Thank you all so very much! 

Update from Tom Brumbeloe 

 GATEway Junior Golf Chair  



CHILDHOOD CANCER IS STILL AN OPTI-
MIST PRIORITY 

MATCHING GRANTS are available! 

 
 

Hello, My GATEway Optimists Friends, my name is Michele Sansenbach and I am your GATEway District 
Childhood Health and Wellness Program Chairperson 
As you may or not know, in cooperation with Optimist International, Optimist Clubs have developed an all-
encompassing program called “Childhood Health and Wellness Program.” 
What does this entail? 
Optimist Clubs throughout the world have recognized a broad range of childhood health-related issues. 

The Childhood Health & Wellness Program will build on the highly successful Childhood Cancer Cam-
paign to expand our impact. Clubs and Districts will now have the opportunity to initiate projects and ser-
vices to improve the quality of life for children in their communities across a broader spectrum of needs. 

Childhood Health & Wellness will include four focus areas (not limited to the examples below): 

• Healthy Lifestyles (Child Obesity, Healthy Eating, Physical Fitness, Happy Heart Advice, March of 
Dimes) 

• Chronic Diseases (Childhood Cancer, Juvenile Diabetes, HIV, Multiple Sclerosis, Muscular Dystrophy, 
Sickle Cell Anemia) 

• Mental Health (Depression, Bullying, Abuse) 
Disabilities – Physical, Intellectual & Developmental (Autism, Special Olympics) 
 

It is estimated that there will be 13.7 million cases of childhood cancer between 
2021-2050. Unless there are major improvements in diagnosis and treatments, of 
this. We can make a difference by investing in our Childhood Health and Well-
ness Program, Cancer is not the only adversary to our kids!  
 

There is an Optimist International Foundation Matching Grant Program for CHILDHOOD HEALTH & 
WELLNESS found on the OI web page: 
https://www.oifoundation.org/downloads/Childhood_Health_Wellness_Grant_Application_Fillable.pdf 

https://www.oifoundation.org/downloads/Childhood_Health_Wellness_Grant_Application_Fillable.pdf


 

We are having a 2nd President's March for the Optimist International  
Foundation! It will be at the 4

th
 Quarter Convention.  Members will be  

able to join the walk and give us your donation to OIF.  Remember, a  
club must donate $100 to OIF as a requirement for Honor Club.  If a  
Club donates $500, the Club will receive the plaque of the print. Also,  
the Club can do the Honor/Memorial Veteran patch for $100. The  
forms are at https://oifoundation.org/clubs.html. 
  
If you will not be in attendance for the convention, please mail your 
 donation check to me or you can make your donation online at:   
https://oifoundation.org/donate.html. If it’s the club donation, be sure  
to check the box for club and also put a comment in the comment 
 box. 
  
 
Please bring your check and join the march to support Optimist  
International Foundation. You can get the forms for Individual  
Donations for Dime-A-Day, Honor/Memorial Veteran Patch,  
Presidents Club, Friends of Today and Christian D Larson at  
https://oifoundation.org/individuals.html.  If you would like, you can  
donate online at https://oifoundation.org/donate.html.  
 
Be sure and register for the 4

th
 Quarter Convention,  

http://gatewayoptimists.org/convention-registration-2022q4/ 

 
Thanks for all you do! 
  
Kathy Forster 
GATEway District Foundation Representative 
Phone: 256-371-0062 
Email: kforster428@gmail.com 

https://oifoundation.org/clubs.html
https://oifoundation.org/donate.html
https://oifoundation.org/individuals.html
https://oifoundation.org/donate.html
http://gatewayoptimists.org/convention-registration-2022q4/
mailto:kforster428@gmail.com


Have Questions about Optimist 
International Foundation?  Call 
Kathy Forster at 256-371-0062. 







Membership – “Just Ask” 
 
 

 
With the beginning of Summer and the start of the Optimist 4th Quarter, it is a great time to 
 seek new members for your club.  The first step is to “Just Ask” a potential new member 
 to attend one of your upcoming meetings or projects.  They are more apt to join if they first  
see what it is your club does in the community. 
 

“JUST ASK” 
Speaking of recruiting new members, the following GATEway Clubs have already reached  
“5%+1” during this Optimist year through the end May.  They have all but assured that 
their 
club will survive and thrive for another year. 
 
Cedartown – Zone 1.  Started with 22 members and recruited 4 new members. 
Canton – Zone 2.  Started with 27 members and recruited 3 new members. 
Hickory Flat – Zone 2 – Started with 19 members and recruited 4 new members. 
Jasper – Zone 2.  Started with 49 members and recruited 8 new members. 
Laurel Canyon – Zone 2.  Started with 58 members and recruited 4 new members. 
Woodstock-Midday – Zone 2.  Started with 22 members and recruited 4 new members. 
Holly Springs – Zone 2.  Started with 25 members and recruited 5 new members. 
Gilmer County – Zone 2.  Started with 75 members and recruited 19 new members. 
Cleveland-White – Zone 3.  Started with 15 members and recruited 2 new members. 
Forsyth-Cumming – Zone 3.  Started with 35 members and recruited 4 new members. 
Sawnee-Cumming – Zone 3.  Started with 56 members and recruited 12 new members.  
Carrollton – Zone 4.  Started with 32 members and recruited 7 new members. 
Douglas County – Zone 4.  Started with 22 members and recruited 6 new members. 
Kennesaw – Zone 4.  Started with 29 members and recruited 5 new members. 
Atlanta Meet Up – Zone 5.  Started with 10 members and recruited 2 new members. 
Newton-Rockdale – Zone 5.  Started with 2 members and recruited 2 new members. 
Lagrange – Zone 6.  Started with 17 members and recruited 3 new members. 
Senoia – Zone 6.  Started with 26 members and recruited 3 new members. 
Hope 4 Tomorrow – Zone 6.  Started with 18 members and recruited 3 new members. 
Scenic Chattanooga – Zone 11 – Started with 13 members and recruited 2 new mem-
bers. 
Murfreesboro – Zone 12.  Started with 20 members and recruited 2 new members. 
 

CONGRATULATIONS!!!!! 
 
If your club wants to hear more about “Just Ask” or “5%+1” reach out to me by one of the methods below. 
Scott Moody 
GATEway Membership Chair 
706-506-0037 



 
 
 







 







Good evening , 

  

I am sending the attached details and applications please for these upcoming contests: 

  

-Optimist Musical Happiness Competition: 

Deadline for Entry:  March 1st , 2022  (very sorry for the late announcement on this one, but still time for inspired songwriting !) . 

Song Topic: Optimist Two Categories are Instrumental and Vocal . 

Contestants: Between the age of 11 and 19 .  

 *1st , 2nd, and 3rd place cash prizes ! 

 **This contest has only the international level , and entries are submitted through YouTube.  (Included in the contest details is the 
link ). Â Winner announced on March 20th International Day of Happiness.  

  

-Optimist Visual Arts Contest: 

Deadline for Entry (for the International level) : May 1st , 2022. 

Topic: Optimist. Two Categories- Painting and Drawing. 

Contestants: Elementary School Age, (11 or younger). 

1st, 2nd, and 3rd place cash prizes!** Club contests can be held prior , and can be judged and awarded at your discretion. First and 
second place winners in each category can advance to the international ,(suggested). 

  

-Optimist Photography Contest: 

Deadline for Club Contest: End of the school year. 

Topic: A tenet from the Optimist Creed. 

Contestant: Elementary through high school age. 

1st, 2nd, and 3rd place prizes ! 

District wide contest will be held at our August Conference , with winners from the club contests. 

  

Thanks so much for your help , please forward this message to your clubs leadership. 

  

Optimistically, 

Alan Flint, 

Supply Chair, 

Arts and Music Chair , 

GATEway Optimist District  678-409-5940

  



GATEway Optimist 

P. O. Box 1160 

Carrollton, Georgia 30112 

Gerald Johnson, 

Governor 

770-437-0000 

geraldjohnson@juno.com 

The Optimist Creed 

 

Promise Yourself 

 

To be so strong that nothing can disturb your peace of mind. 

 

To talk health, happiness and prosperity to every person you meet. 

 

To make all your friends feel that there is something in them. 

 

To look at the sunny side of everything and make your optimism 

come true. 

 

To think only of the best, to work only for the best, and to expect 

only the best. 

 

To be just as enthusiastic about the success of others as you are 

about your own. 

 

To forget the mistakes of the past and press on to the greater 

achievements of the future. 

 

To wear a cheerful countenance at all times and give every living 

creature you meet a smile. 

 

To give so much time to the improvement of yourself that you have 

no time to criticize others. 

 

To be too large for worry, too noble for anger, too strong for fear, 

and too happy to permit the presence of trouble. 


